FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

  SEPTEMBER, 2013, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 11

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 0
SCHOOLS – Belleville West, Anna Jonesboro, Clay City, Edwards County at Albion, O’Fallon, New Athens, Red Bud, Sparta, Webber Township at Bluford, Wesclin at Trenton, Southern Illinois University at Carbondale
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – 

II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 10
    PARTICIPANTS – 670
Agricultural Careers Presentation(3), 9th Grade Students, High School, O’Fallon – 608
Agricultural Careers Presentation, 10-12 Grade Students, High School, Sparta - 14

Agricultural Careers/Soy Lipbalm Activity(6), 8th Grade Students, Career Center of Southern Illinois,   

  Hecker – 68
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 9
FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO
District Agriculture Teacher Meeting, Carbondale
AITC Statewide Coordinator Meeting, Champaign
Website Meeting with CommonMan, Bloomington
STEM Learning Exchange Meeting, Bloomington

ICAE/ILCAE Meeting, Bloomington
SIUC Ag Education Advisory Council Meeting, Carbondale
Ag Ed Program Exploration Meeting with Administration and School Board Member, Belleville

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  2204
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 9
Exhibited Agricultural Education Teaching Opportunities, College Students, SIU College of 

  Agricultural Sciences Career Fair - Carbondale
Assisted Teachers in Completing their Incentive Funding Ag Grant Budgets

Assisted Teachers with Completion of their Graduate Surveys/Professional Development Plans-100%
Prepared for Meetings and Presentations
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv
Wrote and Sent Letter of Recommendation for John Edgar
Managed and Maintained the Website
Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

Reactivation of the SIUC AgEd Advisory Committee was a highlight especially when we had a 6 hour meeting to discuss challenges and provide advice for improvement.  I was disappointed that ILCAE/ICAE members were not willing to meet longer at their next meeting to discuss the issues of IL ag education.  A taskforce is needed to meet the issue of our ag education teacher shortage.  It was good to see Jess Smithers in District 5.  As we were riding together providing on-site assistance to schools, it was great to strategize about the future of AgEd/FFA/SAE.  Presenting to 600+ O’Fallon ninth grade students on ag careers may activate more interest.
